
Student Affairs 
• In collaboration with Extra Table and the School of Social Work, established the campus 

food pantry, The Statesman Shelf 
• Sponsored the annual international festival, Culture on the Quad 

 
 
University Health Center’s Office of Campus Counseling 
 

• The DSU C.A.R.E.S. online reporting system for identifying students in crisis went live 
on the DSU web page on April 8, 2019 

• The Counseling Center (CC) had 251 new clients and 1,425 appointments 
• The CC collaborated with 7 different state agencies to offer a community-wide town hall 

meeting on “Opioids”  
• Collaborated with VA Health Care of Memphis to offer suicide prevention training to 

students  
• Collaborated with the Women’s Conference to provide mental health expertise for the 

screening of  HBO’s The Tale 
• Collaborated with the Student Government Association to offer Mental Health 

Awareness Week and trainings  
 
 
Housing and Residence Life 
 

• Added security cameras to the Hill Apartment Complex 
• Brumby-Castle renovation  
• A chapter room space was added in Cain-Tatum 

 
Career Counseling and Placement 

• The Okra Suits business attire closet was established and overwhelmingly successful in 
its inaugural year 

• Okra Works Part Time Job Fair had 97 attendees 
• Career Fair Employer Attendance: fall – 99 employers registered; spring – 122 employers 

registered 
• Counseling Module: 520 appointments for the 2018-19 year 

 
Internships 
 Fed Ex Internal Audit  
 International Paper 
 MS State Audit 
 Blue Cross Blue Shield 
 Double Quick 
 C Spire 

 
 



Enrollment Management  
• Averaged more than 300 weekly visits to high schools and community colleges—spring 

2019 
• More than 1,000 future Statesmen applied on DSU Application Days 
• 440 high school and community college students are members of the newly established 

pipeline for recruitment, the Statesmen Club 
• Exceeded prior year attendance and registration for New Student Orientations—fall 2019 
• 20 MS school districts are now participating in the Dual Credit Program 

 
University Police  

• Conducted several CRASE (Citizen Response to Active Shooter Events) trainings for 
faculty, staff, and students, including a mandatory freshman training in fall 2018 SOW. 

• Conducted residence hall meetings on security and safety while on campus. 
• Conducted Alcohol and Drug Awareness programming with campus Greek Life. 
• Supported 2nd Annual “Mile in Her Shoes” and domestic violence awareness 

programming 
• Officers attended Our House domestic violence training in Greenville, MS 
• Conducted safety drills, including the Okra Alert Test per semester 
• Officers underwent semi-annual firearms training and qualifications 
• Officers participated in Advanced Active Shooter Response on campus led by Homeland 

Security. 
• Officers completed in-service records training 
• Dispatchers participated in 911 operator training and continuing education courses. 
• UPD staff attended Incident Command trainings during the Emergency Response 

Conference at MSU 
• Three staff participated in the ARMS conference in New Orleans on new federal 

reporting standards. 
• Cmrd. Curry attended Gang Awareness Training 
• Chief Johns attended Clery Act and Summer Legal updates training 
• Summer review of EOP completed and update will be issued prior to start of Fall 

Semester 
• Preparing for an onsite visit from Accreditation  

 
Office of Student Life 

• Collaborated with the Office of Student Affairs for the screening of HBO”s The Tale to 
bring awareness to sexual assault 

• Hosted the 3rd Annual Women’s Conference 
• Collaborated with the Office of Student Affairs to host the Walk a Mile in Her Shoes 

International Men’s March to raise awareness about sexual assault and domestic abuse 
• Assisted SGA in planning and hosting their annual Student Legislative Day at the Capitol 


